MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE MEETING
Held on MONDAY 8th AUGUST 2011 6.30pm at the Village Hall
Present: Cllr Roger Parkin in the Chair, Cllr David Rowlands, Cllr Philip Blackman, Cllr Andrew Merrill, 
Mrs Christine Blackwell – Parish Clerk 
Item 01/01  - No public in attendance.  Cllr B Harrison attended – visiting Councillor
Item 02/01 To accept apologies. Cllr M Parker – holiday. 
Item 03/01  Declarations of Interest – Cllrs Parkin, Rowlands and Harrison declared personal interests in the Village Hall. 
Item 04/01  Approval of the Minutes of the Finance meeting held on the 4 July 2011. 
RESOLVED Approved.  Proposed by Cllr Rowlands and seconded by Cllr Blackman 
Cllr Harrison advised that Jenny Brace had offered thanks to the Parish Clerk for her work in recovering monies due for advertising in Highways & Byways.  Councillors also offered thanks.

Cllr Merrill expressed that any balances owed by debtors should be reported monthly.  Clerk to issue separate note in monthly accounts. Cllr Rowlands suggested that invoices for advertising could be issued prior to the advert being placed, as local newspapers do - stating no payment, no advert.   Clerk to liaise with Jenny Brace to ensure this can be done.

Suggestions above proposed by Cllr Merrill, seconded by Cllr Rowlands. All in favour.

Item 05/01  To approve the accounts,  To approve the accounts as at 4 July 2011.  

RESOLVED Approved.  Proposed by Cllr Blackman and seconded by Cllr Rowlands. 
Item 06/01  To approve Income and Expenditure balances for June 2011  
Copies of I&E had not been circulated, so item post-poned until September Finance Committee meeting. 
Item 07/01 – To approve/authorise cheques issued during July 2011

RESOLVED. Cheques issued – noted . 

Item 08  Authorise expenditure and sign cheques

8/01  Clerks overtime – July 11 – Clerks hours for May = 82.75hours. 

Clerk reviewed the hours worked. Clerk to be paid 22.75 hrs. overtime for July.  Clerks overtime for August to be reviewed and agreed by Chairman, Cllr Parkin.  Proposed Cllr Blackman Seconded Cllr Rowlands.

8/02 – Clerks office expenses
8/03 – Salary – Litter Picker
8/04 – Advance Photocopier Rental 20 Aug-19 Nov 11
8/05 – Audit Commission – Annual Audit 2010

8/06 - Honorarium Payment – Mr Reade
8/07 – Legal expenses (50% shared) Village Hall

8/08 - Envirocare- Grass cutting  July 11.   

8/09 - Course – D. Opyd  - Chairmanship Part 2 
8/10 – Expenses Mr Walsh – Flyers G&T

8/11 – Expenses Mr Brace – Ink H&B
Items 08/02 – 08/11 Approved. Proposed Cllr Parkin, Seconded Cllr Rowlands.
Outstanding invoices - Expenses J Taylor – £25 – Village Hall (Brokers Fee) and £150 Advertising Costs re Recruitment Parish Clerk. – itemised to ensure not missed off future agenda’s.  Andrew Woodcock – is due to cut hedge and bushes at Springfields Park on Thursday 11 August – he will provide his invoice on the day.  
Cllr Harrison & Clerk will review the invoice to ensure it is reasonable.  Cllr Parkin proposed if deemed reasonable – make payment, seconded by Cllr Rowlands.  Clerk to ensure payment made.

Item 9 – Chalc 2011 Meeting.
Cllr Parkin advised that the Chalc Annual meeting is to take place on 20th October 11 and asked whether Mickle Trafford would like to offer motions to be raised at the annual meeting.   Cllr Rowlands suggested raising Gypsy & Traveller issues.   It was debated that CHALC should urge NALC to undertake on our behalf to put pressure on local and national authorities in the problems of Gypsies & Travellers.  Cllr Rowlands to draft wording. 
Item 10 – Springfields Park. 

Item to be discussed at Youth & Community Meeting and present again to Finance Committee meeting at later date. 
Item 11 – Village Hall

11/01 Village Hall repairs.  Cllr Harrison advised that the application for funding has been submitted and Village Hall is awaiting a response.  Asbestos report and survey still needed.  Cllr Glen Nicholas  has contacted company to do this. The energy survey will not cost as much as anticipated.  PC would again like to thank Cllr Nicholas for all his hard work in assisting with the funding application and ongoing works.

11/02 Parish Office.  Cllr Parkin discussed possibility of Parish Office, the upstairs room being best suited but there are several issues with disabled access.  Investigations undertaken and access is not compliant.  Cllr Parkin has had lease checked at Nalc, and the solicitor advises that the PC should clarify with the landlords (PCC) stating that they would wish to use a room within the Village Hall on an exclusive basis, and confirm that they (PCC) have no disagreements.  The PC will therefore write to the PCC pointing out our wishes. 

Cllr Rowlands expressed his reservations with PC usage – feeling that there is insufficient space in the hall for the current volume of residents in the community.  Cllr  Parkin feels strongly that as PC are looking after the Village Hall, the PC have a right to occupy part of the building for the Parish Clerk to work, explaining that the PC are going to have to take on additional work, sub-contracting and amongst other reasons it is not possible to work from home. 

Cllrs debated office space – it is felt that the dispute is where the office space should be.  

Cllr Parkin proposed that the PC write to PCC with a clear statement of feelings, to seek views of the PCC to take space as exclusive use as Parish Office and to explore solutions with all users and Trustees of the Hall to resolve this issue.
There is a need to determine there is no problem with PCC;  to explore alternatives to upstairs room/pool room/converted space;  ask village hall trustees for their views and opinions – where else would be suitable for exclusive use at the same time as contributing to the VH costs by accepting a fair share for common services incurred.   Cllr Parkin asked for a show of hands – All in favour. 

Item 12 Community Pride Award

Cllrs Parkin (as a Director of CCA),  Bartley, Faulkner and Opyd will attend the Community Pride Awards on 6th October at Ellesmere Port Civic Hall. (7pm for 7.30pm).

Item 13 Neighbourhood Planning Team Selection. - Selections to take place at September F&GP meeting. 

Meanwhile any volunteers from Councillors or general members of the public are encouraged to come forward and should contact the Chairman/Clerk..

Item 14  CPRE Membership – Cllr Parkin asked whether the PC would reconsider their decision to join CPRE. 

Cllr Rowlands asked what costs and benefits.  Cllr Parkin advised in the region of £45. And they would provide advice on policy re Green Belt and would help formulate.  Nalc also provide advice – it was considered worthy of re-consideration.  Cllr Parkin to assemble additional information for consideration at September F&GP Meeting.
Item 15 Grit Bin Update

Clerk advised that a response has been received from CDHT, but they had raised some questions.

Who would grit, who would replenish and could CDHT use from the bag.

Clerk to go back to CDHT to advise that that volunteers will grit in addition to CDHT.  They may use grit if they perceive a need and maybe they would like to contribute towards replacement.  
Clerk to notify CWaC Highways (Keiran Collins) to commence provision and also to submit notification to next edition of Highways & Byways.

Cllr Nicholas arrived to join the meeting.
Item 16  Approval of recommendation that draft PC response Planning Application 11/02760/FUL 



be submitted to full PC meeting on 12 September. 

Cllr Nicholas advised that he had consulted a solicitor regarding the draft response and has been re-assured that there was no reason why the Council could not formally submit the document as their comment on this application.   The heading should be changed to include Travellers.  Clerk to action change.
Cllr Nicholas mentioned Rules in Town Planning – Rules 70a, Power of the local planning authority and 70b Authority in no significant changes- sections 2 & 3.  These clauses need to be mentioned in our response to  Nial Casselden.  Cllr Nicholas to provide Clerk with letter to accompany the 14 page document produced by Mr Walsh   Clerk to send letter to Nial Casselden, Senior Planning Officer at CWaC,  by e-mail and also Special Delivery to arrive at 1pm the following day.   Cllr Parkin proposed Parish Council support for the consultation document being submitted to the Council in respect of the Gypsy & Travellers.  Seconded by Cllr Blackman.  

Cllr Parkin asked for a show of hands. 4 votes FOR, 4 votes ABSTAIN. (due to them not having read the report). 

Clerk to distribute consultation document to all PC’s for reading – in time for the PC meeting due to be held on 

12 September 11.  

Item 17 Date and time of next meeting.  Monday 5th September @ 6.30pm at the Village Hall

Signed..........................................................................................Dated .....................................................................

Prepared by Christine Blackwell

9 August 2011
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